
 Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of: June 2025 
 

Hazel McCallion Line 

Storm Lateral Connections at TPSS 2: 
Sidewalk Closure at South Service 
Road east of Hurontario Street 
Saturday, June 14, 2025 from 7AM-7PM 

 
 

 
 
What work is taking place? 
To power the light rail vehicles on the Hazel McCallion Line, crews must connect traction powered substation (TPSS) 
units to the City of Mississauga’s electrical grid. To complete this, crews must first install the remaining storm pipes at 
the TPSS unit. During this process, a crane will be in place to hold the existing utility pole in place that is near the storm 
pipes to safely carry out these works. As a result, a portion of the south sidewalk along South Service Road, just east of 
Hurontario Street, will be closed to pedestrians until this work is complete. This work is scheduled to take place 
between 7 a.m. and 7 p.m. on Saturday June 14, 2025  when school is not in session.   
 
Traffic signal timings may be adjusted to keep traffic moving and pedestrian crossings will be maintained at signalized 
crosswalks. Please follow the signs installed onsite to assist with navigating around the closure. 
 



 
  

Contact Us: 
Call us: 416-202-7500 
Write to us at: peel@metrolinx.com  
Find us on X  @Hmccallionline 
Visit metrolinx.com to sign up for our newsletter 
 

 

This notice is meant to advise that residents near the work site can expect to hear noise and vibration caused by trucks, 
excavators, loaders, tri-axles, backhoes, and other construction equipment related to this work. 
 
Please note that work may be rescheduled due to weather or unforeseen circumstances. If you require the most up-to-
date information, please reach out to to peel@metrolinx.com and our team will provide you with e-updates of this work. 
  

TIMING  
• Work is scheduled from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. on 

Saturday June 14. 
• Work could be rescheduled and/or delayed due to  

weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances. 
 
TRANSIT IMPACT DETAILS 
• Please visit MiWay.ca, BramptonTransit.com and 

gotransit.com for updates on your bus route. 
• Watch for additional signs directing passengers at 

bus stops as boarding areas may be relocated. 
 
WHAT TO EXPECT 

• Every effort will be made to minimize disruptions.  
• Access to properties will be maintained. 
• Businesses near work site can expect to hear 

noise caused by trucks, excavators, backhoes, 
and other construction equipment related to this 
work.  
 

 
 
 
 

TRAFFIC AND PEDESTRIAN DETAILS 
• Eastbound and westbound movements will be 

permitted along South Service Road, east of 
Hurontario Street.  

• Emergency vehicle access will be maintained.  
• Traffic delays are expected.  
• A portion of the south sidewalk at South Service 

Road, east of Hurontario Street will be closed to 
pedestrians for the safety of crews and the 
surrounding community while these works are taking 
place. 

• Watch for slow moving vehicles entering and exiting 
work areas.  

• Remember to reduce your speed when approaching 
lane reductions. 
 

mailto:peel@metrolinx.com

